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Mustang of the Month 

Bob & Patricia Mower 

Like us on Facebook 

Donôt forget the following 

club events this month: 

Black Diamond 

Cruise is on! See you 

all there! 

Stay tuned for alerts re-
garding Oct., and Nov., 
cruises. At this time every-
thing is pending. 

 

See inside for more details. 

See Calendar 

 

Go to the websiteðEventsðPast Events and view our library of photos in photobucket to see photos of past 

events! 

November Elections 

Get your name on the ballot for the 

2020 Pierce County Mustang Club 

Elections! Every position available 

for the 2021 year. 

All of Our Remaining 2020 Club Meetings will be on Zoom. 

If by some chance meeting sites open up, we will keep you 

informed. 

Stay tuned for alerts! 

http://www.piercecountymustangclub.com
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T 
here is an exercise that some people do to try to live in the mo-
ment. It involves writing on a piece of paper the past issues 
(one on each slip of paper) that keep coming into your mind and 
worrying you, keeping you up at night, or reducing productivity 

during the day. Those things we canôt control and are over with but are 
still entering our minds. Once you have them written, you tear up the 
papers if they are large and you put them in a tin can/bucket, burn them 
and  then safely bury the ashes. It is sort of a symbolic way to say good 
riddance. It seems that might be a great task for the end of 2020.  

 

I am sorry to say that Charlene Rivera has stepped down from the posi-
tion of Club Secretary. With the changes back-and-forth in meeting 
days, she was unable to make the meetings. We thank her for her many 
hours of service in this position for many years and wish her the best. 
Hopefully, this will give her a bit of breathing room in her work and per-
sonal life and as many, as her role of home school teacher as needed. 
We will see your smiles at our club events. 

 

The Board decided at their August Meeting not to fill the director posi-
tion that was vacated and Missy has volunteered to step up to take the 
minutes for meetings for the remainder of this year. 

 

As we progress into the Fall, it is time to think about elections. Novem-
ber is just around the corner and we have vacancies to fill. As always, 
all positions are open, but this year we specifically have 3 spots to 
fillð1 director, secretary, and my position as president. If you check on 
our website, you will find the By-Laws that describe these roles. Again, 
all positions are open so if you are interested in any of the 3 openings or 
any other position, please let me know so that we can get you on the 
ballot. The board is looking at how we can run our elections this year as 
we will be meeting on line most likely. It very well could be a Survey 
Monkey process. 

 

We would like to see as many as we can at the Zoom Meetings. If you 
have not done Zoom before it is pretty simple: 1) download the free app, 
2) wait for the Zoom notification/alert, 3) sign in at the day and time pro-
vided. You just have to remember that you canôt sign in early as our free 
40min time starts when the first person signs in. We are also looking for 
suggestions as to how to make this more enticing for people to join in. 
We are looking for ideas to make our social club more social during a 
time when social is not the thing. 

Life is always an adventureéé 

Letôs enjoy the  ride together 

Heidi Geise 

PCMC President 

  Presidentôs Message 

2019 Board 

Officers 

PresidentðHeidi Geise 

 (253) 863-1850 

Vice PresidentðMissy Willert 

 (253) 565-0592 

Secretaryð(Missy will be covering 

this for the remainder of the 

meetings) 

TreasurerðNancy Freeman 

 (253) 531-4624 

MembershipðNancy Freeman 

Directors  

¶Burt Kreidler  (253) 318-5254 

¶Harley Edwards (253) 926-0766 

Chuck Botsford - ceb_iii@yahoo.com 

¶Past PresidentðGreg Robbins  

 (253) 227-4006 

Car Show ChairpersonðCharlene 

Rivera (360) 459-3993 

MCA Regional Representativeð

Nancy Freeman  

Newsletter EditorðHeidi Geise 

pcmceditor@gmail.com or 

(253) 863-1850 

Tech Coordinators 

Chuck Botsford - ceb_iii@yahoo.com 

 

ñEvery adventure requires a first step!ò 

ñThe best view comes after the hardest climb.ò 
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Charity Involvement 

2020 Charity Running Total  

Cash  

Donations 

$398.74 EFN (April) Canceled 

due to     

pandemic 

Ford Peanut 

Butter (April) 

312lbs all went to 

Puyallup Food 

Bank 

Backpacks 

& school 

supplies

(Aug) 

 EFN (Oct) 

 

 Show 50/50  

Warm 

hats, 

gloves, etc 

17 caps, 22 

pairs of 

gloves, 29 

pairs of 

socks, 2 

scores, & $20 

($190 value) 

    

Be the energy 

that you want to 

attract! 

Unknown 

 

 

 

 

 

So what random acts have you seen: 

A shout out from the Geiseôs to all who helped 

make our sonôs wedding a success. Thank you!  

Random Acts of Kindness! 

Did you see someone doing some-

thing that you believe deserves a 

shout out?  

       GET YOUR SOUVENIR TEE SHIRT OF THE CAR SHOW THAT WASNôT 

Smallð3XXX available 

$20.00   delivered direct to your home 

Mail payment to: PCMC, PO Box 44853, Tacoma, 98448 

Include name, size, number desired. 
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Club Meeting MinutesðJuly 22, 2020 (Zoom) 

Heidi Geise calls meeting to order. 

Introductions of participants. 

Protocol for the online meeting 

 Approve previous monthôs Club Meeting Minutes 

as seen in the Pony News Motion-Jerry Murphy, 

2
nd
 Hank Deck ï approved 

Committee Reports 

Treasurerôs Report-Ending balance  

$12,257.48  with $4,686.95 set aside 

for next yearôs car show 

Revenue from the car show was $40 

Car sideðreceived the deposit return 

for the picnic 

Nancy will have dash plaques to give out 

for the car show and t-shirts for sale 

Motion to approve report ï Jerry Murphy 

2
nd
 Steve Howeðapproved 

Membership Report 

No new membersð83 numbers with 104 

actual individuals 

MCA Report 

No report 

Elections coming up 

Old Business 

 a). September Cruise is on!  South Hill Searôs 

Parking lot 9/5
th
 10:00 am cruise to Black Diamond with a 

stop for take-out orders at the bakery. 

 b). Getting on ZoomðSee directions posted in 

Newsletter and mass email. 

 c). Please send in photos of Personal Cruises 

you have taken for the newsletter 

New Business 

a). Change in Board for Remainder of 2020ðThank you 

Ariel Antholt for your service on the board this year.  Ariel 

is no longer able to serve as a board member.  Thank 

you, Charlene Rivera, for your many yearsô service as the 

club secretary.  Charlene is no longer able to attend 

meetings.  She remains the Car Show Chair. 

b). Club Elections- Coming up.  Those as of now running 

for positions are: 

President- 

Vice President-Missy Willert 

Secretary- 

Treasurer-Nancy Freeman 

Board-Burt Kreidler, Greg Robbins, Chuck 

Botsford, Harley Edwards 

The board is testing out Survey Monkey for voting in our 

elections in November. 

 

If anyone is interested in running for a position contact 

Heidi or any board member. 

As always, all of the positions are up for election. 

c). Needed: ideas for keeping our social club going during 

these challenging times 

-Jerry Murphyðreach out to guest speakers to present at 

the meetings. 

A Movie night, scavenger hunt where when members log 

on and show their collected items on the list. 

-Leon Johnson-Someone in our own group could give a 

talk or even our sponsors 

-Jerry, Leon, everyone, send Heidi a list of topics you 

would like to hear about and Heidi will try to find someone 

at our meetings.  

-Jerry Murphy suggested Griotôs speak on their new prod-

ucts 

-Heidi has a new Mustang Book coming tomorrow, 

ñMustangs and Racingò 

-Anyone think of a way to continue to hold our club raf-

fles? 

Mustang of the Month-Bob and Patricia Mower 

Upcoming Events- 

9/5-September Cruise 

9/15-Club Meeting 

10/6-Board Meeting 

10/10-Port Gamble cruise-Karen and Harley still on 

10/17-EFN-Nancy Freeman 

10/20-Club Meeting 

11/14-Veteranôs Day Cruise-Jerry Murphy is working with 

the Coast Guard on a cruise 

11/17-Club Meeting 

Adjourned 

Submitted by Missy Willert 
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Membership News 

The Pierce County   

Mustang Club is open to any 
person or family  

interested in the  

PCMC Purpose. 

 All Ford cars are  

welcome. 

 

Ownership is not  

requiredé 

Enthusiasm is!!! 

Dues: $35 per year 

 

Membership dues are payable 

in January of each year. 

New Membership is  

prorated according to the 

month joined. 

CLUB  

MERCHANDISE 

Ball Cap $15 
Car Pennant $10.00 
Lapel/Cap Pin $4.00  

     (stick or magnetic) 
Parade window clings  $20.00 
Name Tag  $9.00 each 
     (stick or magnetic) 
Club Window Cling $2.00 

 

Items can be purchased by 

mail, please add an extra 

$3.00 to cover postage. 

OR 

Stop by a meeting to save the 

extra shipping cost and visit 

with friends.  

To order: Nancy Freeman 
pnredride@msn.com 

PCMC CLUB ANNIVERSARIESðSeptember 

 

 

Alice Cline  1993 

Pete & Nancy Freeman 1999 

Monika Kirkland 2004 

Sandra Smith 2005 

Mark & Linda Arsenault 2006 

Harley & Karen Edwards 2011 

Mike & Lynda Rasmussen 2012 

Shawn Feist  2019 

Harv & Fran Richardson 2019 

ROSTER UPDATE AS OF July 31, 2020: 

83 families /134 individual memberships 

No new members this month. 

In the spirit of fun, community, and education, we are a social group promot-

ing a stronger fellowship through cruises, shows, and charity involvement for 

our members and local communities. Additionally, we support the preserva-

tion and maintenance of all Mustang and Ford Motor products.  

Purpose Statement 

Shout Outs 

To all of us! Keep hanging in there. 

Bill Pavone, glad you are with us. Maybe time to trade in the 
motorcycle for another gold Mustang? 

George Ftikasðkeep fighting. You are always in our thoughts. 

Bryan & Donna Zimbleman as they welcome their first grand-
child Harrison William Bosshart. 

Charlene Rivera for her continuing leadership of the car show 
and for her many years of service to PCMC. 

Ariel Antholt, many thanks for your support of PCMC as a 
board member. 
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Mustang of the Month 

Bob and Patricia Mower 

1967 Candy Apple Red Convertible 

1966 Titanium Grey Convertible 

   2008 Black Convertible 

2006 GT Convertible Silver & Black 

Here is some information about our 1967 Mustang: 

We purchased this Mustang about three and a half 
years ago in Illinois. We have undone all the incorrect 
changes that had been made to the car. 

¶ Replaced the manual transmission with the c-4 
automatic 

¶ Repainted the engine and the engine compart-
ment to the original colors 

¶ Polished and re-chromed all the stainless to new 
condition and put all the chrome under the hood 
that was possible 

¶ Replaced the convertible top 

¶ Replaced the top actuators 

¶ Installed all new door and window handles 

¶ Installed air conditioning, struts and shocks, pow-
er steering and brakes, and tilt steering wheel 

We can say our Mustang sports every factory and 
dealer option available in 1967 except the original 
cruise control. 

We re-painted it to the original ñCandy Apple Redò 
and updated with new Mustang wheels and new 
white side wall tires. 

So many hours of work and caring went into this pro-
ject. 

 

WE LOVE IT!! 

 

Do any of you have the cruise control we need or 
know of one. We would be grateful for any infor-
mation. Please call or e-mail us if you can help us 
out. 

 

Bob and Patricia Mower 

Phoneð253-846-8277 

zeebob33@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

   
















